Kanosh Town Corporation held a Public Meeting in the Kanosh Town Hall at 6:30  on Wednesday, May 14, 2025, at 55 North Main, Kanosh, Utah.  

Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Dan DeGraffenried, David Whitaker, Neil Shumway, Josh Whitaker and Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner, Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker.

Others in attendance: 
Geri Minton, Jim Kooy, Stan Koyle, Leonard Davis, Tim York, John Hogan, Debbie Hogan and Lorin Shumway, 

The purpose of this public meeting was to discuss and gather community input in addressing the need to change or update some of the current addresses, specifically on the north end of Town.

Deliveries are inaccurate, some addresses have the same house number as their neighbor, in case of emergency this discrepancy would also affect emergency services.

This Public Meeting Concluded at 6:55
 

[bookmark: _Hlk200560451]Kanosh Town held the regular council meeting in the Kanosh Town Hall at 7:00 p.m. on Wednesday, May 14, 2025, at 55 North Main, Kanosh, Utah.  

Members present:
Mayor Scott McDonald, Council members:  Dan DeGraffenried, David Whitaker, Neil Shumway, Josh Whitaker and Kanosh Town Clerk Cindy Turner, Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker.

Others in attendance:  CERT Captain Geri Minton, Jim Kooy, Planning and Zoning member Stan Koyle, Leonard Davis, Planning and Zoning Spokesman Tim York, John Hogan, Debbie Hogan Lorin Shumway, Todd McFarlane, TJ Lavato, Ben Coray and Hayden George
Council member Neil Shumway offered the opening ceremonies through an invocation.  
Councilmember Josh Whitaker led everyone in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Minutes of the April 2025, meeting were read and approved as amended through a motion by Councilmember David Whitaker, Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried provided a second to the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker 	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

Warrants for April 2025 were read, discussed, and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried, Council member Josh Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker 	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

CERT:  
CERT Captain Geri Minton reported the SWAP meet was a good activity, the CERT breakfast fund-raiser resulted in a lot of support.

Fire Department: 
Fire Chief Lorin Shumway reported the fire department also had a fund-raiser during the SWAP meet resulting in good support as well. 

Chief Shumway asked how the council members felt about dropping the landline, it is costing us about $250.00 each month. The majority of the time there isn’t anyone at the fire station to answer the phone. It would save the department a considerable amount to drop down to the internet only.   The volunteers primarily use their cell phones or their radios rather than the landline.  

Chief Shumway explained his plan to ask the Town to be more active financially in the fire department, helping with fuel, etc., other Towns in our area have offered this support to their departments.  

Chief Shumway also reported receipt of the new ventilation fans.  



Planning and Zoning:  
*Planning and Zoning Spokesman Tim York presented the building permit for Mr. Steve Hill for approval. Mr. Hill wants to put up a shed on his property, there would not be any electricity or water running to the structure, just a shed.   Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to approve the building permit for Steve Hill’s shed, Councilmember Josh Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker 	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye



*Kanosh General Plan Survey Questions: 
Planning and Zoning member Tim York presented General Plan Survey Questions, Planning, and Zoning Commission plans to mail each family in Kanosh for Council approval prior to the mailing.  Council member Josh Whitaker stated that the irrigation water should be stricken from #6 since the Town of Kanosh does not manage the irrigation water.  Council approval will be tabled until next month, giving Councilmembers an opportunity to fully review the survey questions. 

*Planning and Zoning member Stan Koyle reported on the summit meeting he attended.  (See the Summit agenda below) Mr. Koyle stated it was good training.  They provided good information, the Summit is free presented by the R6 Regional Council, Mr. Koyle strongly encouraged everyone to attend the Summit next year.  Mr. Koyle attended 3 sessions and in all three they spoke about legislative decisions and administrative decisions for the towns. There are improvements that can be made, making the process more streamlined and efficient, if the Councilmembers opt to do so.
Old Capitol Cruisers:
Mr. Leonard Davis addressed the Councilmembers requesting a donation for the 38th annual show. In the past, Kanosh has donated $100.00 as a sponsorship.   Councilmember Dan DeGraffenried motioned to approve a donation of $100.00 to the car show, Councilmember David Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker 	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye	
Josh Whitaker		Aye




Bids for Lawn Care and Pest Control:
Councilmember Josh Whitaker opened the bids resulting in:

Elevate Pest Control:   16,415.00
Blue Pine Pest Control:  27,783.00
This included whatever they did for the roadsides, taking the road out would result in the bid amount:
 Elevate Pest Control   15,000.00
Blue Pine Pest Control:  20,200.00

We will request more communication with the Town employees.  

Councilmember Josh Whitaker made a motion to award the lawn care pest control to Elevate Pest Control, Councilmember David Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker 	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

Councilmember Josh Whitaker has been in contact with Aerial Spraying by Logan Lefever up at the dam.  Mr. Lefever stated that the state has a grant that would cover the cost of the herbicide and the town would cover the cost of the application and he is willing to help with that. 

Follow up on Public Meeting:  
*Street signs: Town Employee will reach out and gather cost estimates for street signs.
*Address changes:  

Deb Hogan Proposed Brush Pile Site for Kanosh Community:
Following a summarization of the below letter, Mrs Hogan addressed questions.  Mrs. Hogan noted that the dollar amounts are estimates and not actual costs.





Mr. Hogan questioned if we could hold a town meeting for the purpose of addressing the possibility of a brush pile site.  

Mayor McDonald stated that yes, we can have a town meeting, giving Deb Hogan and Jim Kooy each an opportunity to present their proposals. This Town meeting will be held prior to the regular council meeting in June.

Jim Kooy is working with Gale George on the burn pit.  


Dixie Power: Possible sale of powerline north of Kanosh
Basically, they are now waiting for us to present them with a contract.  Councilmember Neil Shumway will get the contract ready and run it past the Kanosh Town Attorney, Justin Wayment, before delivering it to Dixie Power for signatures.

[bookmark: _Hlk200565476]Review Electrical Rates and Reset Surcharge Rates based on review.
Following a review of our electrical rates, Councilmember Shumway recommended making no change in the current surcharge rate this month.

Vacated road 250 East 200 North
Councilmember Josh Whitaker contacted the County and they stated in no way, shape, or form do they want to be involved in any way.  They would not consider helping with a survey.  The County stated this would open a can of worms.  They also stated that if we survey it, we will have to survey the entire Town, to be fair.   Attempts will be made to get with the county and find out what the minimum requirement for a survey they will accept.  
Mineral Lease Review





Councilmembers agreed that the silt is not exclusive in the lease, and therefore it can be used for bedding underneath the pipe.  The irrigation company will be allowed to make use of it, not getting too close to the north side. 

24th Follow-up.
Councilmember David Whitaker reported that the Theme for the parade is:  Grateful For the Magic of Kanosh.
We have purchased the two tables and the tongs discussed in last month’s meeting.
June 10th is the next meeting.
Arrangements will be made to have a dumpster here.  
Meat Preparation:  Tuesday the 22nd of July @ 6 p.m. at the firehouse

FY 26 tentative budget:
As mandated by law, Kanosh Town Corporation will hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, June 11th before the adoption of the 2025-2026 fiscal year final budget, the public hearing is held to receive public comments about the budget.   The hearing will be scheduled for 6:30 pm.  (Regular Council meeting to follow) Councilmember Neil Shumway motioned to approve the tentative FY26 budget, Councilmember Josh Whitaker seconded the motion, and all Council members in attendance voted in favor as noted below: 
Mayor Scott McDonald	Aye
Council members:
	David Whitaker 	Aye
Dan DeGraffenried	Aye
	Neil Shumway		Aye
	Josh Whitaker		Aye

Departmental Reports:
*Electric Department:
Nothing further to report

*Water Department:  
Nothing new to report

*Parks:  
Centracom dinner was good, and Fernando received a "Good Neighbor Award"

*Cemetery:
The new maps have been printed and have been hung, everything is ready for Memorial Day.

*Roads:
The broadleaf has been sprayed. 
We plan to chip-seal the west side of Town in FY27 

Utility Delinquency Review:
Council members reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to the established Town policy.

Public Comments:
*Stan Koyle; a little perplexed about removing silt at the dam? As part of the maintenance of the dam.  So, the Irrigation Company can proceed.
*Roadsides:  one x application for broadleaf already applied. We will spray for  Goat heads would be an additional application.  
*House numbering: how do we Proceed?  Councilmembers agreed to draft a form letter, with a blank for the name of the homeowner and another blank for the homeowner’s new proposed address.  The Mayor agreed to draft a form letter.
*Street signs:  where did we get them last time we got them from the Intermountain Traffic Safety sign?  Do we have to wait to get the cost of the signs or can we proceed?  
*SOP:  where do we stand, I would like to sit down with someone from the council and work out a few things and bring it back next meeting.  Mr. Koyle and Councilmember Neil Shumway will arrange to meet to discuss the SOP.
*Flood mitigation?  Councilmembers agreed we are going to proceed as we have in the past.

*John Hogan:  would like to get together with Councilmember Neil Shumway to take a tour of the town and look at the trees growing into power lines, maybe getting Casey Penny to come and trim the trees.

*Todd McFarlane: I know we have Surveillance cameras at the park, does the feed go to someone besides Lorin?  If it has been hacked our system.  While family members were at the park, something happened that led one of the family members to believe the feed was going to someone other than Lorin.  Council:  there is always a possibility of being hacked, just in case we have, we will update our password.   

*Jim Kooy:  Wanted to clarify what is going on at the burn pit.  Gale is fencing it, putting in gates and installing cameras, etc.  Gale is not making money off of the burn pit just keeping it open for the Town.  However, Jim and Gale hope that through donations they might get enough money just to cover the cost of fuel. To use the burn pit you can text Jim or   Just let Jim know.     It should be noted the burn pit is NOT owned or operated by the Town.

*I have mentioned in several meetings that Centracom left trenches, Jim spoke to the installer guy and they said they would be willing to make it right.  Either come out and fix it or do whatever it takes to make it right. 
*Roadsides:  the weed spraying on the roads is good but the grass grows so we need to mow, since we are not trying to kill it, I think we need to put more emphasis on getting it mowed.   Stan is going to start helping Stephen.  Jim also has a big mower and will be putting it on, he could also help.  

*We need to work on saving money where we can $100.00 here and another $100.00 there it all adds up. The last thing, kind of a sore subject, I keep trying to find ways to save some money.  I did put in for the cemetery job and my bid would have saved the town money and I was a little upset at that part of it.  That being said, you still went with the more expensive bid.  

Old business:
*Corn Creek dam continues:  The Mayor received the following email indicating that many jobs have been canceled see below:.  Layne feels confident that our project is ok and very much alive.
Layne emailed the following:  
The first is a draft letter responding to the questions in the letter from NRCS-UT asking about the status of the project.  I have also attached a copy of the letter requesting the project status in the event the town has not received the letter.  As a reminder, NRCS-UT has nearly 50 PL-566 projects in various stages.  In response to pressure to reduce expenses and better utilize current funds, NRCS-UT has prepared a preliminary list of projects that they may cancel.  We do not know what projects have been preliminarily identified to be canceled.  Before deciding which projects will be canceled, NRCS provides each sponsor the opportunity to report on the status of their project.  Since we are literally days from completing the planning process I do not think there is much risk this project will be cancelled.  However, a response to the letter must be sent or the project will be canceled.  This may actually be good news for the projects that remain active.  There will be less competition for the limited funds and remaining NRCS staff will hopefully have more time to move the remaining projects forward.
 The second item is draft letters requesting funding that we would hand deliver to Senators Curtis and Lee and Representative Maloy when one of our principals is meeting with them in Washington DC.  The letters request assistance to obtain funding for the project since the ongoing PL-566 funds are limited.  It also makes them aware of what the PL-566 funds are being used for in Utah in the event they are deciding on funding for the PL-566 projects. 
 Please review each of the letters.  The letters are drafts that provide a starting point.  You are welcome to make any changes to the letters that you would like to.  The timeframe for both is rather short.  The conference our principal is attending in Washington DC starts this weekend.  The response to the letter from NRCS-UT is due May 29.  You can print the letters on letterhead, sign and mail/email the letters yourself or we can put the letters on letterhead and sign the documents for you electronically.  We will only prepare the letters with an electronic signature with your written approval to do so.
I have cced the co-sponsors so they aware of what is happening.  However, at this time NRCS is only requesting information from the sponsors.   However, with the ending of the public comment period next week, NRCS will be reaching out to you and co-sponsors for signatures on the Watershed Agreement.  We are anticipating that the Watershed Agreement and FONSI will be signed in June.  This will allow design funds to be requested.
 Please call me with any questions you may have.
Layne Jensen, P.E. 
 Letters will be sent to the following:
 Ms. Emily Fife 
State Conservationist 
Natural Resources Conservation Service (NRCS) 
Utah State Office 
125 South State Street 
Room 6416 
Salt Lake City, Utah, 84138 
Re: PL-566 Status Request – Corn Creek Watershed

Celeste Maloy 
U.S. Congresswoman – UT District 002 
249 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
Re: Corn Creek Watershed Project – Millard County, Ut
John Curtis 
U.S. Senator – Utah 
SH-502 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
Re: Corn Creek Watershed Project – Millard County, Utah

 Mike Lee 
U.S. Senator – Utah 
363 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington, DC 20510 
Re: Corn Creek Watershed Project – Millard County, Utah

*Well 
Mr. Ben Coray reported that the plans are in review with the Division of Drinking Water, after that we will send things over to Rural Development for them to look at them and then we are ready to go out to bid That being said I think we need to get serious about the power.  We need to get some firm costs on the power from Dixie.  Councilmember Neil Shumway will follow up with Dixie.    
There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.
 
  
Scott McDonald 				Cindy Turner,
Kanosh Town Mayor				 Kanosh Town Clerk




 


Agenda:
Kanosh General Plan Survey
Public meeting next month proposed brush pile site for Kanosh Community
SOP
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“This program provides numerous benefts: it offers a convenient and safe disposal option for
residents, minimizes the risks as th transporting debri to Fillmare, reduces inter-town
vehicl traffic, and supports a smaller carbon footprint for Millard County and the State of
Utah, Importantly, it also creates a new part-time employment opportunity within our
community.

Please pote that alfnancial igures provided are esimates and may vary depending on actul
paricipaton.

“Thank you for your time and thoughtfulconsideration of thispropossl. prescnis a
practical and sustainable solution that cnhances the well-being of ur esidens, improves town
srvices, and contibute 0 the long-tem preservation and beautifction of Kancsh.  hope you
shar n the same excitement and opimism | have for this iiiatve.

Sincerely,
Debbic Hogan
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“THE BURN PIT IS CLOSED TO
UNAUTHORIZED DUMPING”

SMILE YOU ARE ON CAMERA!

MONITORED 2477

AS A LAST RESORT JIM (425) 334-6170 HAS AGREED TO MANAGE
BY APPOINTMENT ONLY (based on Jim's availabilty) VIA THE LOCKED
GATE.

ITEMS ACCEPTED: CONCRETE GRAVEL  ROCK
DIRT sop BRANCHES
GRASS CLIPPINGS

THESE ITEMS CAN BE DUMPED WITH A DONATION BEING PAID
BASED ON THE MATERIAL BEING DUMPED. IF IT IS NOT ON THIS
LIST TAKE IT TO THE DUMP. THIS FACILITY IS NOT A DUMP!

ANY UNAUTHORIZED DUMPING WILL BE PROSECUTED AND FINED A
MIN. OF $500.00.

IF WE CAN NOT MAKE THIS WORK THEN THERE WILL BE NO

DUMPING AT ALL OR TRESSPASSING AND YOU WILL NEED TO TAKE
IT TO FILLMORE OR DELTA.

NO EXCEPTIONS!
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Loase and Agreement
Novenber 1, 1997

Kanosh Town

Gale's Gold and Excavation, Inc.
Page 2 (Continued)

And it i further expressly undorstood and agreed by and between the
parties aforesaid, that if the payment above reserved, or any part
Fhereof, shall be unpaid on the day whereon the same is due and payable
a5 aforesaid, and for 15 days thereafter, or if default shall be made in
any of the covenants herein contained to be kept by the said party of
the second part, it shall and may be lawful for the said party of the
first part to re-enter the Said remised premises and every or any part
thereof, either with or without legal process, and again to re-possess
and enjoy s in its first and fomer state.

nd it 15 further covenanted and agreed by and betueen the said partics
that the said party of the second part shall pay and discharge all costs
and attomeys’ fees and expenses that shall arise from enforcing the
Covenants of this indenture by the said party of the first part.

The party of the second part agrees to absolve the party of the first
part of all liability resulting from any and all activities entered into
by the party of the second part.

si@ED:

PARTY OF THE FIRST PARC:

KANOSH oY

W‘@ﬁlﬁxe ‘George, Sacretas
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3€TH ANNUAL

OLD CADITAL
CRUISEDRS

2024 Best in Show
Kovin Fagorald

Poker Run:

Fri Jun, 27th 2025 ot 600 P

Mot at iy Cotop e 270 . Mot Flmors, T
Bost Hancs Honry 22 Rile | Second Fiace:

'Kids Bigwhee! Bumouts - Sat. Jun. 28th 2025 at 10:00 AM.
"Main Even - Sat Jun. 23th 2025 at 11:00 AM.

Regitration Foar 525
Przes: Wi 15t & 20d Place, Mid- 15t & 2nd Place, & Powderpuft
Car Show:
St Jum. 20t 2025 o the Toritril Statehouse Park
Rogistration st 500.10:00 AM | Evey Foe S35, acbbonal cors $10
Tropties 2300 Pit

For contact detalls and pro-rogistration visit

www.oldcapitalcruisers.com Leruiba
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April9v, 2025

To:
Mayor Scott McDanald
‘Council Members
Dave Whitaker

Josh Whitaker

Dan Degraffenied
Neil Shumway

‘Subject: Proposed Brush Pile Site for Kanosh Community
Dear Mayor McDonald and Council Members,

(On behalfof the ciizens of Kanosh, 1 would like to propose the establishment of a designated
brush-only dispasal site o bettr serve our community.

I ecommend locating the brush pile north of town near the corrals on existing town property. To
ensure responsible use,the site could be equipped with security cameras and enclosed using
fencing repurposed from the recently completed park renovation project. A gate attendant and
caretaker would be present during regular business hours to monitor activity and assist residens.
Town employees would be responsible for transporing the collected brush to he Fillmore.
landsill once per month.

1 suggest the facilty operstes Thursday through Saturday, from 8:00 AM to 4:00 PM, during
the season spanning April Ist through October 31st.

“To fund this initative, | propose a seasonal fee of $15.00 per household per month, effective
‘May 1t through October 31st. With approximately 272 households in Kanosh, ths would
generate around $4,080.00 per month, or $28,560.00 over the six-month period

Additionally, non-Kanosh residents would be charged $20.00 per truckload, with an
additional $10.00 fee for each attached trailer.

Estimated costs forlabor and transportation are $2,000.00 per month, totaling $14,000.00 for
the season. These costs include hiring, training, and employing a part-time gate attendant and
site caretaker at an hourly rate of $22.50.

“This would leave a net surplus of $14,560.00, which could be allocated to weed abatement
along town rights-of-way, as wellas other capital improvement projects throughout Kanosh.

o discourage misuse of the facilty, | recommend instiuting a $1,000.00 fine for llegal
dumping, Enforcement would be hadled by the Millard County SherifP's Department,
contingent upon the adopion of a Kanosh City Ordinanee prohibiting unlawful waste disposal
on town property.





